
The Window 
A monthly newsletter published for the parish and friends 
of Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky 

OCTOBER 2019 
Christ Episcopal Church is a community of Christ’s servants who seek to — 

Worship God with joy and wonder, 
Learn and Grow together, and 

Radiate God’s love to all. 



From The Rector 
Dear Friends,

“Without a flip chart, there is no revolution.”  It’s a line I remember hearing at some point in my 
seminary studies, and while it seems like a pretty silly thing to say, I’ve found that there is some truth 
in it, especially when that flip chart is used as a conduit for hundreds of 3x3 sticky notes like it did for 
our Prayer Walk Event and Vestry Retreat last weekend.  Facilitated by my friend, the Rev’d Dr. 
Adam Trambley, Rector of St. John’s Episcopal Church in Sharon, PA, we spent the better part of 
seven hours praying, imagining, learning, listening, challenging, and growing.

Our goal was to listen for new ways in which 
Christ Church might be called to radiate 
God’s love in our neighborhood.  The process 
started back in July as various members of 
the congregation took part in a series of five 
Neighborhood Prayer Walks.  Going out 
about half-a-mile in four different directions, 
we asked God to open our eyes and our ears 
to the needs in our neighborhood.  We 
noticed things that we’ve driven by thousands 
of times.  We saw houses, businesses, and 
communities of people that we had never 
seen before.  We noticed changes even in the 
course of a couple of months.  We sought out 
where God might already be at work, where 
God’s heart might be breaking, and where 
signs of hope are emerging.

From there, we began to distill the information.  Through at least five iterations of post-it notes and flip 
charts, we dig deep into what we had seen and heard, until priorities began to emerge.  How might we 
reimagine charity in relation to our existing ministries?  How might we discover and overcome barriers 
to this work within ourselves?  How might we take our existing relationships in the community to a 
deeper level?  While we might not have walked out of the meeting with a shiny new set of vision 
goals, we are well on our way to discerning where God might be calling us to invest our resources.

I am grateful for everyone who took the time to join us for a Prayer Walk, for those who have been 
faithful in praying for this congregations for many years, for those who took three hours Friday night 
to dig deep, and for our Vestry, who take their jobs as visionary leaders very seriously.  For their 
willingness to engage their imaginations, to challenge one another, and be challenged, I cannot thank 
them enough.

Keep praying.  Keep listening.  And stay tuned.  God’s got plenty more for us to do.

Grace and Peace,



Flipchart Wisdom 
and Observations









https://qcommons.com/bowlinggreen
https://qcommons.com/bowlinggreen


Four Rivers Deanery Mission Trip 2019
Last year I was blessed to attend a Formation retreat hosted by the Diocese of Kentucky.  

While there, I reconnected with my friend Father Matt Bradley of St. John’s Episcopal Church in 
Murray and was introduced to St. John’s Youth Leader, Angie Mills.  We quickly formed a 
connection and realized we shared a need to create meaningful mission opportunities for our young 
parishioners.  Over an ice cream at the Leitchfield Dairy Queen, we committed to working 
together, to sharing time, resources and energy, and to pray faithfully for such an opportunity to 
arise. (You know, the whole Kingdom of God thing!)

In a short amount of time, we determined a chance to serve God was right in our own 
backyard.  Angie’s husband Bill reached out to his friend, Brother Richard Quarles of New 
Jerusalem Missionary Baptist Church in Hopkinsville.  Brother Richard was retired from ministry 
when he found himself frequently passing a dilapidated neighborhood church for sale.  The 
neighborhood has its share of struggles with poverty, unemployment and substance abuse.  The 
church’s roof had collapsed in places, windows were missing, and the interior was damaged by 
vandalism and exposure to the elements.  Brother Richard responded to the call of the Holy Spirit 
and invested all his own retirement income into the purchase and initial repairs to the church.  He 
recruited 5 men from the neighborhood, most of whom were still engaging in substance abuse, and 
promised them if they would show up sober each day, he would give them work and pay them.  
Four of those men experience the love and grace of God through their work and shared time 
together with each other and Brother Richard.  Each was baptized and became the founding 
members of what would become New Jerusalem Missionary Baptist Church!

The roof is now sturdy and strong, the ceiling and walls are repaired, and new doors and 
windows are installed.  New Jerusalem holds Sunday worship services with open doors each week.  
But Brother Richard envisions the church becoming a place of community care on more than just 
Sunday mornings, so the work is far from over.  He plans to renovate the basement into a kitchen 
and community hall for neighborhood activities.  With that goal in mind, youth from Christ Church 
– Bowling Green, St. John’s – Murray, and St. Paul’s – Henderson got to work.  We were 
graciously hosted by Grace Church in Hopkinsville and spent Saturday, September 14th scraping, 
scrubbing, and repainting the foundation and stairs of New Jerusalem.  We also spent time together 
learning about the Way of Love, playing games, enjoying meals, and singing silly songs and 
dancing.  We even taught Father Matt how to do The Git Up! (sort of)

When Angie and I initially shared our Lightbulb Moment that we could work together on a 
mission trip, we prayed and hoped that it might lead to a lasting relationship.  I cannot begin to 
express how far the young people of the Four Rivers Deanery exceeded even our wildest dreams.  
Before we went to bed on the first evening, the youth were asking “when are we going to do this 
again?”  They worked, played, laughed, and prayed so hard! 

This is only the beginning of what I know will be a long and fruitful relationship between 
many of the churches in the Deanery and our communities across western Kentucky.  We already 
have plans for next year on the calendar!  I hope you will continue your generous support of the 
Episcopal Youth Community of Christ Church at our annual St. Valentine’s Luncheon and other 
fundraising activities that may come up.  We were privileged to take our gifts and use them for 
God’s honor and glory as we are called to do.  Thank you for helping us serve God together!

-Karen Crabtree,  
Director of Youth



Four Rivers Deanery Mission Trip 2019

















Racial Reconciliation Pilgrimage 

The Racial Reconciliation task force is planning 
a Diocesan-wide pilgrimage to the Legacy 
Museum and National Memorial for Peace and 
Justice in Montgomery, Alabama. The trip will 
take place March 29 to April 1, 2020. 

Our goal is for at least 2-3 participants from 
each congregation to attend so that the whole 
Diocese is represented. Participants can then 
take their experiences back to their 
congregations to further the progress of 
dismantling racism in our communities. If you 
would be interested in attending, please fill out 
our survey, which can be found at bit.ly/pilgrimagesurvey. 

You can find a hard copy of the survey below. Please print clearly and send to the attention of Katie 
McNew at 425 S. 2nd Street, Suite 200, Louisville, KY 40202 or scan and email to 
katie@episcopalky.org 

Name (First & Last)____________________________________   
Phone Number _________________________Email ____________________________________ 

Would you prefer to provide your own transportation, or ride a bus provided by the Diocese? 
(Circle One)
I would prefer to drive myself I would prefer for transportation to be provided 

Would you be willing to provide carpool for others who can't drive themselves? (Circle One)
Yes No 

The cost of this trip would be $100 plus lodging for three nights, transportation, and some meals 
(details on those costs to come). Would you require financial assistance to attend? (Circle One)

I would require partial financial assistance to attend 
I would require a full scholarship to attend 
I would not require financial assistance to attend 

Would you be willing to contribute funds to provide scholarships for this trip? (Circle One)
Yes No 

Do you qualify for a senior or student discount? (Circle One)
Yes No 

Would you be interested in sharing a hotel room with another pilgrimage participant? (Circle One)
Yes No



October 6th: Treat Bags for the Blessing of the Animals - 5pm-6pm:  We will meet with 
Deacon Kellie to make treat bags for the pets that will be blessed at the Blessing of the Animals! 

EYC Lounge.

October 13th: The Way of Love - 5pm-7pm: Ms. Jenny Morehead will join us to discuss the 
Way of Love and how we can use photos to share our vision of each of the 7 ways.  We will have 

dinner together and enjoy a chance to learn more about photography as ministry.

October  18th-20th: DioKY Fall Gathering at All Saints: Youth grades 7th and up are invited to 
this diocesan weekend of fellowship, fun, and formation at All Saint’s Retreat Center in 

Leitchfield. Email Karen@cecbg.com for more details or click here to register.

October 29th: Halloween Party! - 5pm-7pm:  It’s time for some Halloween fun! We will meet in 
the EYC lounge for games and treats. Prizes will be awarded for best costumes in multiple 

categories, so start planning now!

Please contact Karen Crabtree (karen@cecbg.com) for more information. 

mailto:(karen@cecbg.com) 




Lay Pastoral Care Ministry 

         Centering Prayer

Ministry Leader - Elizabeth Rhodes Food Ministry - Carol DuBose & Jamie Chaffin 
Card Ministry - Sharon Dyrsen Prayer Shawl Ministry - Mary Travelsted 
Eucharistic Visitors - Deacon Kellie Mysinger Altar Flower Delivery - Daughters of the King

Communication Coordinator - Sue Edwards

Centering Prayer meets in the Chapel on Wednesdays at 12:45pm after 
Healing Eucharist.

Be still and know that I am God.  (Psalm 46:10) 

Do you sometimes feel the noise of the world puts you on overload?  Do you ever 
seek a few quiet moments just to sit in silence so you can “hear” what is really 
important?  If so, then we may be the group for you.  No preparation is needed.  
Come as you are.  All are welcome. To learn more, please contact Sue Edwards 
(sumace2@gmail.com). 

The Lay Pastoral Care Ministry is designed to assist the clergy in providing love, care and concern to 
fellow parishioners and to be a “ministry of presence.” The following persons coordinate the various 

aspects of this ministry: 

If you would like to know more about this ministry, contact one of the coordinators listed above. Kathy 
Leonard & Bill Riedel are the Vestry liaisons to this ministry and can also provide additional information.

MEALS, INC
Christ Episcopal Church is responsible for Meals,Inc. on Saturday, 

October 5th. Anyone interested in helping with pickup of food, setup or 
delivery, please contact Kathy Wise-Leonard at (270)779-5595.



Christ Episcopal Church is responsible for Meals,Inc. on Saturday, April 6. Anyone interested in helping 
with pickup of food, setup or delivery, please contact Kathy Wise-Leonard at (270)779-5595.

Christ Episcopal 
Church is responsible 
for Meals,Inc. on 
Saturday, April 6. 
Anyone interested in 
helping with pickup of 
food, setup or 
delivery, please 
contact Kathy Wise-
Leonard at (270)779-
5595.

The Brotherhood of St Andrew invites all men and youth of Christ Church to join 
us in service to the church and to the community. 

We meet on the first and third Saturdays of each month in the Conference Room 
at 8:00am for fellowship and sharing a reflection on Sunday’s Gospel reading. 

 
Our next meetings will be Saturdays, October 5th & 19th.

 

Brotherhood of St. Andrew

        English Country Dance
Sunday, October 20th 

2:00pm 
Surface Hall 

 
English Country Dance is back at Christ 
Church. Social dances from the 1700s (think 
Jane Austen), to the present, in the English 
Country Dance style.  All dances are taught and prompted.  No partner is necessary.  All ages are 
welcome and beginners are always encouraged.  We meet the 3rd Sunday of each month in Surface Hall 
from 2:00—3:30pm.  There is no charge.  Please wear non-marking, comfortable shoes.  For more 
information, please contact Jan Campbell (270-535-2258)

Daughters Of The King (DOK) 
Sunday October 6th

8:50 AM 
The Daughters will gather in the Chapel for prayer and fellowship.

Second Thursday Lunch Bunch
Come join the Lunch Bunch at 

Geno’s Italian Deli 
(1751 Scottsville Road) 

on Thursday, October 10, 2019 
at 1:00 p.m.  

(Geno’s is located in the same
 strip mall as Hobby Lobby.)  

Everyone is welcome!  
For more information contact:  
Ann Esterle at 270 7823342 or 
Becky McCraney at 842-8279.



African Team Ministries is a Christian 
ministry working as an intermediary 
between African and American 
churches. With help from Episcopal, 
Methodist, Presbyterian, Lutheran, 
and Anglican denominations, we 
provide funding for orphan and refugee 
relief missions and evangelism in East 
Africa.  The support received is sent 
directly to partnering Bishops to 
provide for: 

• The care, health, & education of 
orphans

• Provision of jobs for unemployed woman as they make crafts, and are thereby enabled 
to care for their children & parents

• Resources for projects of refugee relief, health education, clergy & lay education, and 
building repairs as they occur.

• Family-sized drip irrigation systems which provide a controlled release of water for 
maize (a staple food) using only 5 buckets of water daily

• By providing scholarships at the former Pastoral Institute, now Presbyterian University, 
Thogoto, for pastoral students to ease the overburdened Presbyterian pastors

• By providing scholarships to Kenya Methodist University for education and training of 
Methodist pastor and lay pastors

• And most recently by sending a 40' container with 250,000 meals to Kenya, after the 
worst drought in 60 years caused a severe food crisis and left more than 3 million 
Kenyans facing malnutrition & starvation.

African Team Ministries

Our African Team Ministries sale will take place on November  
3rd and 10th after each service in Surface Hall.  Please consider 

purchasing some of the handcrafted items to support this ministry!

Volunteer Opportunity
Several members of the Episcopal Youth Community 
are interested in playing tabletop roleplaying games 

like Dungeons & Dragons or GURPS.  
We would like to create a game together and would 
need at least one other adult in our group so we are 

compliant with our Safeguarding policies. 
If you have experience playing or leading this style of 

games, or if you would like to learn along with us, 
please contact Karen@cecbg.com! 

mailto:Karen@cecbg.com


Wednesday Community Lunch Ministry

Sunday School Summer Break

Wednesday Lunch Ministry would love help stocking the pantry.  They need
spaghetti sauce, egg noodles , elbow macaroni, ice tea & lemonade mixes, 
and of course monetary donations are always appreciated!   
You can drop your donations in the kitchen or at the office desk.
For more information, please contact Mary Cash (MaryGCash@gmail.com)

The Churches United In Christ Help Ministry is one of the oldest outreach 
ministries of Christ Church. In partnership with the four other downtown 
Christian churches, we attempt to assist families with their electric bill, 
emergency prescriptions ,gasoline for an out of town doctor appointment, 
etc.
For the past several months, the NEED has far exceeded  our resources to 
help. In order to effectively sustain this ministry we need for members to 
step up with a pledge of $10 or more per week. The Help Ministry at Christ 
Church currently distributes about $1,000 per month to those in need using 
a voucher system. We only help an individual once every 12 months.

Won't you please include a gift to the Help Ministry in your gifts to Christ 
Church!

God Bless
Mary, Mary, Karen, Margie, Susan, and Elaine
Your HELP MINISTRY TEAM

HELP Ministry

Fair Trade Coffee & Tea

Fair Trade Coffee will be on sale between 
services on Sunday, October 13.  You’ll find 

order forms by the coffee in Moore Hall. If you 
need any more information, call Kathy Wise-

Leonard at (270)779-5595 or email at 
billkathyleonard@ bellsouth.net.

mailto:MaryGCash@gmail.com


CONVERSATIONS WITH SCRIPTURE is currently studying 
the Gospel of Luke.  The class meets in Cates Lounge on 

Sundays at 9AM and will be led by Miliska Knauft.  Scholarly 
based background information (inclusive of notes on culture and 

geography) will be presented at each class session.  Study 
questions will be distributed each week to assist participants in 

preparation for the discussions.  All are welcome to attend. 

Conversations with Scripture

There are many ways you can help the Music Ministry at 
Christ Church! We always appreciate your prayers!
If God has given you a musical gift please come 
join us! Choir rehearsals are on Wednesdays 
at 7:30, or join us for special services such as Lenten 
Evensong, the Great Vigil, and Easter. 

Contact Ken Stein (Ken@cecbg.com) for rehearsal 
times before those services.
You can be a Friend of Music by giving specifically to Friends of Music fund. This helps us 
with instrumental musicians for our special services.
Other ways to help:
Sewing— upkeep of our choir robes used in services, and making costumes  for special events. 
Boar’s Head Festival (Madrigal Dinner) set-up, decoration and  clean-up.

         Friends of Music Ministry

Most of us experience times in our lives when we 
need a little help or would appreciate knowing that 
we are cared for. A prepared and delivered meal is 
one expression of love and caring that many of us 
are able to provide. The Lay Pastoral Care 
Committee would like to organize this effort so 
that Father Steve and Mother Becca can offer 
meals to parishioners in times of need, such as 
recovering from surgery or when grieving.

If you would be interested in participating in this 
ministry or would like to know more, please contact either Jamie Chaffin (missjamie12@yahoo.com)  
or Carol DuBose (caroldubose@aol.com) 

Pastoral Care Meal Ministry

Wednesdays 
12:00pm  in the Nave 

Healing Service 
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Birthdays

The Parish Register 
Births
Elizabeth and Dino Veletanlic welcomed their daughter Mila Marie Veletanlic on August 16th. 
Mila weighed 7 lbs, 11 oz and was 20 1/2 inches.  Mila is the granddaughter of Lynn and Skip 
Wirth.

10/12 Jan Funk

10/13 Peggy McKillip

10/14 Don Goidel

10/14 Mark Shoulders

10/14 Allison Paul

10/15 Joanna Carey

10/16 Brenda Willoughby

10/16 Clinton Mills

10/17 Elizabeth Rhodes

10/18 Joyce Hudson

10/18 Cary McAllister

10/18 Katie Sieber

10/19 Ellie Buchanon

10/21 Cortney Dale

10/22 Laurie Joyce

10/23 Belinda Jefferson

10/23 Joyce Russell

10/23 Ava Whitlow

10/24 Lauren Edwards

10/24 Doug Hunnewell

10/25 Lou Goidel

10/25 Portia Wimp

10/25 Laura Cohron

10/25 Joshua Gwyn

10/25 Brock McIvor

10/26 Barbara Hines

10/26 Bob Cobb

10/26 Ken Casey

10/27 Carol Carraco

10/28 Ann Esterle

10/29 Zoe Roberts

10/30 Sarah Singleton

10/30 Van Cohron

10/30 Spencer Joyce

10/31 Terri Mischel

10/31 Cecilia Walton

10/01 Adrian Carter

10/02 Pat Frederick

10/03 Gail McGuffey

10/03 Elizabeth Forbes

10/03 Hannah Stewart

10/05 Aldis Brunson

10/06 Carol DuBose

10/06 Rick Mitchell

10/06 Jenny Greenwell

10/06 Kennady Steele

10/06 Kayden Carter

10/06 Sorcha Pattee

10/07 Harper Lee

10/08 Suellen Carbin

10/08 Adam Tabor

10/08 Wyatt Roberts

10/09 Sarah Loiars

10/11 Dolores Dodd



Financial Reports  

Be sure to check the parish’s website at www.cecbg.com for 
any communication you might have missed. The Lancet,  our 
weekly electronic newsletter and The Window monthly 
newsletter are found under the Connect menu.  You can also 
check the church calendar along with the Ministry Scheduler 
under the Calendar menu. 
 

Always remember to check Christ Church’s Facebook page for up to date 
information and event pictures. You can like us at 
www.facebook.com/cecbg 

Remember to check out the Diocese of Kentucky website for all things related to 
the Diocese.  You can find news and events along with ministries the Diocese is 
partnered.    Go to www.episcopalky.org 

The Parish Online 
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Financial Reports  



Christ Episcopal Church 
1215 State Street 
Bowling Green, Kentucky 42101 
(270) 843-6563 
www.cecbg.com 
 
Office Hours  Monday—Thursday 
8:30am—4:30pm 
Closed Fridays 
 
Service Times 
Sunday 
8:00am Holy Eucharist Rite One 
9:00am Sunday School 
10:00am Holy Eucharist Rite Two 
 
Wednesday 
7:00am Morning Prayer 
12:00pm Holy Eucharist with Healing Prayers 
12:45pm Centering Prayer Community

The Vestry 
 

2019 Class
Shelley Carter 

Laura Harper Lee
Sarah Loiars 
Paula Lyons  

Shelley Carter, Senior Warden 
Gary Reimer, Junior Warden 

Paula Lyons, Clerk 
Leslie Weigel, Treasurer 

Hamp Moore, Asst. Treasurer 
Mark Eastin, Asst. Treasurer 

Seven Parish Ministry Areas 
And Vestry Member Liaisons 
 

Worship 
Steve Pankey, Becca Kello 

  Gail Brooks & Paula Lyons

Learn 
Christian Formation 

Sarah Loiars & Laura Harper Lee
 

Grow 
Congregational Development 

 Shawn Rhodes & Adam Tabor
 

Radiate 
Fellowship 

Leonard Edwards & Gary Reimer
 

Radiate 
Outreach 

Shelley Carter & Justin Chaffin
 

Radiate 
Pastoral Care 

Kathy Leonard & Bill Riedel 
 

Christ Episcopal Church 
is a community of 

Christ’s servants who seek to — 
Worship God with joy and wonder, 

Learn and Grow together, and 
Radiate God’s love to all. 

2020 Class
Gail Brooks 

Justin Chaffin 
Kathy Leonard 
Gary Reimer  

2021 Class
Leonard Edwards

Bill Riedel
Shawn Rhodes
Adam Tabor

Clergy And Staff 

The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey 
Rector 
steve@cecbg.com 
 
The Very Reverend Rebecca Kello 
Associate Rector,
Chaplain to the Episcopal Campus Ministry 
at WKU
Dean of the Four Rivers Deanery
becca@cecbg.com 
 
The Reverend Kellie Mysinger 
Deacon 
kellie@cecbg.com  

Vonda Garringer
Parish Administrator
Vonda@cecbg.com 

C. Kenneth Stein 
Director of Music and Organist 
ken@cecbg.com 
 
Laura Goodwin 
Director of Christian Education 
laura@cecbg.com 
 
Karen Crabtree 
Director of Youth and Director of 
Online Communications 
karen@cecbg.com 
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